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November 7, 2018 

 

Greetings Family & Friends, 

We are thankful to be home safely from our short 

journey in Cambodia from September 27 to 

November 1! We are so blessed to have you joining 

with us in prayers and giving to serve the Lord to 

transform many lives by His mercy and grace! 

The children at Home of Grace have grown so much 

since our last trip! The older children share 

responsibilities amongst each other to help the 

younger children. We are so grateful to come back 

to witness the love they have for one another as 

God has for us! 

 

We have accomplished so much 

during our trip, but God still has 

much more in store for us. The 

first Sunday of our trip, we had 

the opportunity to worship with 

many people from different 

villages. Because of Khmer                                 

special holiday, Pchum Ben, there 

were many that attended church. 

At the end of service, we had 24 people surrender to Christ by His love and power; their 

lives will never be the same! We came together after service to celebrate over fellowship meal. We 

believe the angels are joyful over the sinners who repented! 

On the 2
nd

 and 3
rd

 week, Home of Grace 

children returned to their relatives in different 

villages during the holiday. While there were 

15 children who didn’t have any relatives, 
they were saddened and had no choice but to 

stay back at Home of Grace, which gave us the 

opportunity to spend extra time to love on 

them and bring joy to their hearts by taking 

them to the zoo and beach for a one day trip. 

Henry and I were so busy when the children 

were gone, but we were very happy to 

welcome them back! 

http://www.homeofgrace.net/
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The fourth week, we held classes 

to train 54 youths from different 

villages to go out to become the 

light of the world spreading love 

of Christ. The youths were filled 

with so much excitement from 

all they’ve learned! Home of 

Grace treated them with lunch 

and handed out bibles to the 

ones who didn’t have one of 
their own.  

                                                   

In between the weeks, we had 

meetings with the Social Affair 

Ministry, as well as the staff and 

children at Home of Grace. And 

though we had so much to do 

during our trip, we were still able 

to make time to joyfully minister 

the people in the villages. 

 

The last week of our trip, we prepared the children to go back to 

school on November 1. We provided them new school supplies, 

bicycle, and uniform to wear on their first day back. We also 

wrapped up last minute things to do before heading back to the 

states, and we know God has many things in store for us. 

Thank you again for all your help to raise these children and 

making a difference in their lives. Many people has transformed 

because of your faithful prayers and giving to the Lord. Your 

faithfulness will impact many generations to come. We truly 

count this as a tremendous blessing in our lives to serve 

alongside with you!! 

 

Many Blessings, 

 

  

Henry & Neri Tran 

10 
For God is not unjust to forget your work and labor of love  

   which you have shown toward His name, in that you have 

   ministered to the saints, and do minister. (Hebrew 6:10) 
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